Wilton-Lyndeborough Cooperative School District-SAU #63
Technology Director

192 Forest Road Lyndeborough, NH 03082
603-654-8088

Kevin P. Verratti, Director of Technology

Technology School Board Report
03/14/2018

e Patches are now available from our vendors for the Spectre and Meltdown exploits. The
Chromebook 1:1 fleet is patched, as are the computer labs and systems in high traffic
areas. The remaining systems will be patched remotely and automatically and should
not cause a disruption to faculty or staff. Older systems that are negatively impacted by
the patches are marked for recycling and a full list will be provided to the board. The
entire district will be fully patched by the end of March.

e Our emergency notification software, CopSync, has finished with bankruptcy
proceedings and was purchased by Kologik. Ongoing conversations with the CEO of
Kologik indicate that they intend to continue service of the CopSync product under a
different banner and will maintain our contract throughout the end of our fiscal year. |
am meeting with the Police Chiefs and a competing vendor on 3/15/2018 to make sure
our needs are being met and to learn about what our other options are.

Respectfully,

Kevin P. Verratti
Director of Technology
SAU #63

The Wilton-Lyndeborough Cooperative School District does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, religion, national origin, age, sex, handicap, veteran status,
sexual orientation, gender identity or marital status in its administration of educational programs, activities or employment practice.



